
I am writing to object to the following Policies: SP PL10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11; Policy SP PL9, pages 
77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10; Policy SA45: Land Between Camlet Way and Crescent Way, Hadley 
Wood, page 364; Policy SA54, page 374; and Policy SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 – all of which 
propose the dedesignation of Green Belt for housing and other purposes. These sites are part of historic Enfield 
Chase, which is unique in the southeast and played an important role in the development of Enfield. It is a rare 
and valuable landscape asset and its loss would cause permanent harm not only to the Green Belt, but also to the 
very character of the borough.  As a long term resident of Enfield with two very young daughters I have seen 
too much of its historic charm and character lost to redevelopments that ruin the environmental landscape of our 
lovely borough, to lose the green space and all of its biodiversity would be devastating, at a time when we need 
to consider how important green space is to manage flooding and is a neutral barrier against climate change it is 
our duty to do this!

 I am also objecting to Policy SA52 page 372, which would remove part of Rammey Marsh, a wildlife area and 
public amenity, from the Green Belt.

I am also objecting to the tall building policies on pages 156-160, Figure 7.3, Figure 7.4 and Policy DE6, and 
SA2 Palace Gardens Shopping Centre page 321 which propose areas for and the acceptable height of tall 
buildings which, in many cases would mar the landscape and are unnecessary because other lower-rise building 
forms could provide the same accommodation, as stated in the policy.

Enfield RoadWatch, The Enfield Society and CPRE London have conducted a detailed survey of the entire 
Borough of Enfield, ward by ward, to establish a list of sites which could provide space to build. These are sites 
which currently make poor use of space and which could be intensified and put to better use. These range from 
some very large sites to hundreds of ‘micro’ sites.   Please utilise studies like this where people have the best 
interests of providing homes for the future populations but enabling us to retain our environment for future 
generations. We have a duty to retain our green spaces for all generations to enjoy!
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